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As District Engineer, | am pleased to provide the SLID Board of Supervisors (BOS) with the Annual
Report for the 2017-2018 FY regarding the status of the “Works of the District”. This report is
intended to update the Board regarding the major projects and activities affecting the District, and
not intended for updating the everyday activities of the District. The Report is intended to inform the
BOS of potential identified deficiencies requiring action.

The 2017-2018 FY has been and continues to be a productive year with respect to District
infrastructure improvements, proactive planning, grant submittals and overall progress. The District
has completed numerous on-going projects and are in the process of beginning new projects of
substantial impact to the “Works of the District”, adding assets and positive impacts to the
community. These projects, for the most part, are being accomplished without adding to the
District’s assessments through grant funding, legislative appropriations and low interest long term
loans. The BOS, District Staff and team of professionals continually work diligently to make progress
on current and future planned projects to position the District for future growth, added reliability to
the infrastructure and potential for future commercial growth and increased property values. The
new ownership of the golf course continues to make course upgrades and clubhouse improvements.
The District is in the process of upgrading and expanding sewer capacity and service to the existing
system including service to the US 98 commercial corridor with added new reliable and efficient
treatment capacity. The District added additional water treatment, storage and high service pumping
capacity through the acquisition of a second water treatment plant site at the west end of the
community providing an additional 2.0+ MGD of capacity. This item will be further elaborated in this
report. Water service is now available to the south side of US 98 at the west end of the District at the
intersection of US 98 and Madrid Drive. The new STA (Stormwater Treatment Area) adds additional
stormwater quality treatment and added flood protection as exhibited during Hurricane Irma. The
District (located on the north shores of Lake Istokpoga) is poised to become an attractive destination
for development in Highlands County.

As part of the duties, the District Engineer attended District staff meetings, BOS meetings, site project
meetings and regulatory agency meetings as requested by the District as needed. We continue to
solicit numerous agencies for grant opportunities for infrastructure. We are in communication with
the District Manager, Director of Operations, administrative staff and BOS regularly as needed. We
have addressed permitting issues, drainage improvements, answered agency requests, made site






